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Traffic Alert – Sayler Park  
Traffic impacts on River Road through July 2024 

CINCINNATI – Traffic impacts will occur along River Road in Sayler Park starting in May  
through July 2024, pending weather and field conditions. The Metropolitan Sewer District of 
Greater Cincinnati (MSD) is installing new regulator structures for combined sewer overflows 
(CSOs) 402-406. 
 
Please see the attached project area maps. 
 
This project has multiple locations that will be under construction at different times. The 
following traffic impacts will occur at some point during the construction period: 

• Topinabee Road and Catalpa roads will be closed to thru traffic, with a detour in place. 
Access to local traffic will be maintained but delays could occur. Lane closures will also 
occur on River Road across from Fernbank Park between 9:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. 
Monday through Friday, but traffic will be maintained. A short portion of the walking trail 
in Fernbank Park will also be impacted. 

• Lane closures will occur on River Road between Wilkins Short Road and Revere Avenue 
between 9:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. Monday through Friday, but traffic will be maintained. 

 
MSD’s contractor, Sunesis Construction, will be constructing new regulator structures at higher 
elevations that will help reduce the inflow of water from the Ohio River during high water 
periods. Four of the five CSOs will also be constructed on the north side of River Road, which 
will allow for future stormwater separation in Sayler Park.  
 
Construction work will generally occur weekdays from 7:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Monday through 
Friday. Some weekend work may be needed. 

In addition to traffic inconveniences, typical construction-related disturbances such as noise, dirt 
and vibrations should be expected throughout the construction period.  

For additional information about the MSD project, please contact MSD Customer Service at  
(513) 244-1300 or MSD.Communications@cincinnati-oh.gov.  
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PROJECT AREA MAPS 
 
 
 
 

CSO 402 Map 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

CSO 403 Map 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

CSO 404 Map 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

CSO 405 Map 
 

 

 

 

Note: CSO 406 is being constructed on City of Cincinnati property, and there are no traffic impacts. 

 

 

 


